


 





Mrs. Reed’s Third Grade Newsletter


Week of September 7-10, 2010








Dear Parents/Guardians,





I am hoping that everyone had a great little 3-day vacation! What wonderful weather we had…warm days and cool nights! 





Even though this is a short week we are still having a spelling test on Friday. Remember that your child can choose the number of words that they want to take for the spelling test. They also get to decide what they want to do with their spelling words from the choice board. 





Yes…the field trip is still on…as soon as we get the Board of Education’s approval for the field trip, we will send out the permission slips. Please be looking for them in the next few days. 





Third graders are adjusting to the routine of different subjects. Thank you parents, for returning all paperwork in a timely manner. You are already helping to make it a great year! 








Mrs. Reed ( 








Field Trip!!!: 





Our first scheduled field trip is with Ms. Lancaster’s class and 3rd grade students from Ms. Adamson’s class. We will be going to Cedar Ridge. More information about this field trip will come, along with fees, and the permission slip. The date scheduled is Wednesday September 15.  





Math: 





Students have been placed into different math groups based on their mathematical need. In my math group, we continue to work through unit 1 of Math Investigations and have taken a mid-way assessment. Students have done very well. For those students who had difficulty I met with them and went over concepts again, giving them another opportunity to take over what they had missed or not understood. All students also took the district’s math diagnostic assessment. I will be sending home little letters on Friday to let you know how your child did on this first assesment and first diagnostic.   





Word Work: We are working on making words, writing words in cursive, guessing the covered word, and analyzing sound patterns. We also have begun to do more work to sort consonants from vowels.   
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Science: We gave begun a new FOSS unit in science. It is called the structure of life. Students need to bring in a piece of fruit so that we can explore the seeds inside. Please have your child bring in a fruit by this Friday.  





Reading Workshop: We have moved on to another layer of our reading workshop! In addition to reading books during independent reading, students are now listening to books. After listening to books, they then have to draw what they visualized and write a little sentence about what they drew in their reading journals. This means that students’ have to really stay focused to get their job done. I am also continuing to give DRA’s to students.  





We are off to a great start this year! Remember homework is part of our daily routine. Please check your child’s agenda for assignments and important notices. Review work completed at home and work that is sent home. Make the sharing of the agenda fun. Together we can make this an exciting and successful year!








PLEASE….PLEASE….If your child would like to have a job in the classroom they need to fill out a job application. These applications went home Tuesday night. Please return them by next Friday. After jobs are collected assignments will be for the next month.  





Students were so-so-so good last week in the lunch room that I gave them the reward of coming into the classroom to eat. Wow! I just love this class. Their behavior is just so wonderful! 








Parents/Guardians…we are really working for zero voice level in the hallways at Field this year. If you could talk and engage in conversation with your child about the importance of being quiet in the hallway and the reasons why…it would help when I ask students to do the same. If your children know we are working together we can move mountains! 





PLEASE…PLEASE remember to sign your child’s agenda every night. This will ensure that students are completing their homework and the skills taught in class are reinforced at home. The agenda also provides an excellent form of communication between you and me. 





Social Studies: Students will be learning more about the city government of Louisville: The mayor, the council and the judicial system. We also hope to ask several members of the community to come and speak to students about how the 3 braches of city government provide for their needs as citizens. Students will also be exploring the constitution.   





Want try the same activity as your child? Just go to 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.wordle.net/" ��http://www.wordle.net/� 








Writing: Thank you to those parents who have sent in pictures for their children to place onto their notebooks. Students will begin to start working on writing memoirs these next 2/3 weeks. 





Computer – Computer time for us has been switched to Tuesday at the end of the day. During this time students will be logging in to JCPS online (the district’s online community). In their on-line learning class they will be working on their keyboarding skills and then creating a Wordle that describes who they are. Please stop by the computer lab outside in the hallway to see the students’ phenomenal work.  Students can also access this online learning community from home if they have a computer. Just go to: � HYPERLINK "http://www.jefferson.k12.ky.us/" ��http://www.jefferson.k12.ky.us/�


Then to Students. Then to JCPS online.


If students remember their user name and log in, they can access their computer lessons. 








